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Resolutions of the Future Melbourne Committee meeting held on Tuesday 7 September 2021

Agenda item 6.1

Ministerial Planning Referral: TPM-2020-63 2-50 Elizabeth Street, Kensington (Younghusband Stage 2) 

Resolved:

That the Future Melbourne Committee resolves that the Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning be advised that the Melbourne City Council supports the application subject to conditions outlined in the delegate report (refer to Attachment 4 of the report from management). 

Agenda item 6.2

Planning Scheme Amendment C396 Finalisation of the Heritage Places Inventory 

Resolved:

1. That the Future Melbourne Committee resolves to:

1.1. Note all submissions to Amendment C396.

1.2. Refer all submissions to Amendment C396 to an independent Panel appointed by the Minister for Planning for consideration by the Panel.

1.3. Note that the form of Amendment C396 to be presented to the Planning Panel is as exhibited with the addition of the comparative analysis done by Lovell Chen and Anita Brady Heritage added to the Amendment C396 Heritage Category Conversion Review, March 2021 background document and the removal of part of HO6 South Yarra Precinct so it is not introduced to 52-54 Clowes Street and 313-315 Walsh Street, South Yarra on Planning Scheme Amendment Map 012

1.4. Authorises the General Manager Strategy, Planning and Climate Change to make any further minor or necessary changes to Amendment C396.
Agenda item 6.3

Advocacy and support for the International Education sector (part of Major Initiative 3)
Resolved:

2. That the Future Melbourne Committee:

2.1. Requests that management liaise with international education sector stakeholders to ensure a coordinated sector-wide advocacy effort in support of a strong return of international students to Melbourne in time for the 2022 academic year.

2.2. Endorses the Lord Mayor signing a letter to the Federal Government, jointly with international education stakeholders as appropriate, requesting that the government immediately commence planning for a strong return of international students in early 2022.

2.3. Endorses the Lord Mayor pursuing through the Council of Capital City Lord Mayors a joint advocacy effort aimed at securing a national plan for the return of international students in time for the 2022 academic year.

2.4. Requests that management continue to pursue initiatives through the ‘Experience Melbourne’ program to strengthen Melbourne’s reputation as a city that welcomes and supports international students.

Agenda item 6.4
This item was withdrawn from the agenda.
Agenda item 7.1

Notice of Motion: Cr Dr Olivia Ball, Access to Council library services for immigration detainees in the municipal community
Resolved:

1. That the Future Melbourne Committee:

1.1. Recognises that the City of Melbourne’s Refugee Welcome Zone Action Plan provides for a “whole-of-Council approach [to] how the City of Melbourne supports people from a refugee background and people seeking asylum living in our community”.
1.2. Asks management to endeavour to provide persons detained in the Park Hotel, or any other alternative place of detention in our municipality, with access to the programs and services normally available through City of Melbourne libraries, as far as is practicable, including, where possible, a mobile borrowing service visiting the site(s) on a routine basis to enable access to library materials; and strive to make detainees aware of these services.

